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The Permanent Council held a protocolary meeting on October 12, 2012 to commemorate the Discovery of America:  Encounter of Two Worlds.  The meeting was chaired by Ambassador Joel Hernández, Permanent Representative of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS), who, referring to the occasion being commemorated, noted that it marked the beginning of a new identity resulting from the encounter and merging of the indigenous peoples of the Americas and European settlers.

During the commemorative meeting, the following individuals spoke:  Ambassador Roberto Saladin, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic, on behalf of the member states of the Central American Integration System (SICA) group; Ambassador Sonia Johnny, Permanent Representative of Saint Lucia, on behalf of the member states of the Caribbean Community (CARICOM); Ambassador Allan Culham, Permanent Representative of Canada; and Ambassador Walter Albán, Permanent Representative of Peru, on behalf of member states of the Latin American Integration Association (ALADI).

Also speaking were Secretary General José Miguel Insulza and Ambassador Jorge Hevia Sierra, Permanent Observer of Spain to the OAS.

Before the meeting was adjourned, Ambassador Sebastiano Fulci, Permanent Observer of Italy to the OAS, asked the Permanent Council to pay tribute as well to the Italian navigator and explorer Amerigo Vespucci, the five hundredth anniversary of whose death was being commemorated in 2012.

Transcripts of the speeches may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1874/12.
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